Lt. Comdr. Theodore Morgan O'Leary In charge of Transportation of Navy Personnel Kansas City, Missouri

My dear Ted:

Contract of

I talked to your good mother and learned for the first time that you have been promoted to Lt. Commander, I want to extend to you my sincere congratulations upon this fine honor.

In trying to get the building in which you are located, I had great difficulty. Your mother was not sure, then I called the Alumni Office and they gave me your address at the Kansas City Star. I said, "Gosh, he's been out of that for three years". Then they searched around and gave me the address of the Bryant Building. I said, "No, he's gone from there". I kept quizzing them, but they had no building listed. Then, I called Mrs. Allen and she said it was next to John Taylor's. I imagine it's the Finance Building, but I'm afraid to gamble on that, so I'm about convinced that I should write to It. Comdr. O'Leary, Kansas City, Missouri, and I think they'll find you.

I just want you to know I am happy and proud of your promotion.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA :GH

P.S. Well, after all this, my secretary checked back in the files and found your present address, so the above was unnecessary. Congratulations, anyway!!